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A Chara,
I wish to make the following observations on the listed amendments :



 
Amendment 35 -  at the end of the paragraph after "links" add "and recreational facilities".
Bray has a requirement for a major recreational development.

Amendment 67 - CoWorking locations should be included in this paragraph. The
development of such facilities will assist in addressing traffic and quality of life issues.

Amendment 97 - Typo " Baltinglass Hillfort Structure". Also add, " which contains a
unique cluster of nine known hillforts".
 
Amendment 114 - The N81 is unique in that it is the only main artery out of Dublin that
has not been upgraded. National policy continually makes reference to "Balanced regional
growth and sustainable rural development". Some townlands in Wicklow are in the Clár
area. After a prolonged consultation process a proposed route was selected for an upgrade
of the N81, consisting of three components,a dual carriageway from Tallaght to
Blessington, a bypass of Blessington town and thereafter  a single carriageway to just
south of Knockroe bend at Hollywood. 
The TII traffic counts will show that the road figures trail the M9, however they are far
greater than many locations on e.g. the N05 and N30 where upgrade works are taking
place at various locations. The figures from Blessington to Tallaght don't vary greatly from
those along the newly constructed M18 at Junctions 16 and 17, an area that also has a rail
network. I am attaching some extracts from the TII which tell their own story, note freight
figures. 
I don't include any traffic accident data. This is freely available and it tells a story of a far
greater ratio of accidents to traffic numbers than possibly any other road in the country.
The N81 is not just a National Secondary Road, it is a most dangerous National Secondary
Road. Its upgrade is the most important issue in the general area and it is imperative that it
is kept at the top of the agenda and that the works are carried out. This could be done in
three phases depending on available funding.
The upgrade of the N81 should not be viewed in isolation and link roads similar to the M9
to Athy, from Baltinglass and Dunlavin to the old N9 should be examined. Both distances
are minimal and the route alignment is user friendly.
It's vitally important that the N81 remains as a priority in the RSES.
I appreciate if these observations could be acknowledged and taken into consideration. 
Yours sincerely,
Billy Timmins 




